A regular Meeting of the Town Board of Guilderland was held at the Town Hall, Route 20 McCormick's Corners, Guilderland, NY, on the above date at 7:30 pm. The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag. Roll call by Rosemary Centi, Town Clerk, showed the following to be present:

Councilman Redlich Councilwoman Slavick Councilman Pastore Councilman Grimm Supervisor Runion

ALSO PRESENT:

Richard Sherwood, Town Attorney

Supervisor Runion welcomed everyone to the evening's meeting and asked for a motion approving the minutes of the January 15th, 2008 Town Board meeting.

A discussion was held among the Board members regarding protocol for placing items on the agenda and the assessment process.

MOTION #52 Councilwoman Slavick moved to APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 15th, 2008 TOWN BOARD MEETING. Councilman Pastore seconded the motion and it was carried by the following roll call vote:

Councilman Redlich Aye
Councilwoman Slavick Aye
Councilman Pastore Aye
Councilman Grimm Aye
Supervisor Runion Aye

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD -

Doug Smith – McKown Road, thanked the Board members and the Town in general for being involved with the placement of sidewalks in the area and asked that they keep the momentum going. He would like to see sidewalks on the north side of Western Avenue. He further stated, "I am very distressed by what I am seeing here. I feel that... and I have to direct this to Mr. Grimm and Mr. Redlich, you're wasting the taxpayers money and I really want you to stop doing that".

Don Reeb – Norwood Street and President of the McKownville Neighborhood Improvement Association, thanked Town Board members and Todd Gifford, Superintendent of Highways, for having done a "yeoman's" work with making the Town a better place to live

He further stated that the people in McKownville really appreciate it.

Agenda Items: